



HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 
REGULAR MEETING
November 10, 2014
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in session on, November 10, 2014. Board Member, Dick Whitmore called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Members present: David Matthews, Don Earll. Members Absent: Brian Fanton and Christina Goodman Staff present: Building Official, Pat Parsley, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher and City Attorney, Mark Parmenter. Guests:  Mayor Tom Theis, Randy Boyle and Bill Bennett.
Board member, Don Earll moved to approve the agenda, second by David Matthews. Motion carried. 

Board member, Don Earll moved to approve the minutes from October 13, 2014, second by David Matthews. Motion carried. 

PUBLIC HEARING- Consideration of an appeal from William Bennett regarding the interpretation of Chapter 165.70(3)(A)(4) & 165.70 (3)(C)(3): “same or of a more restrictive classification” as it applies to Moving Props Screen Printing and an existing Body Shop use.

Board Member, Dick Whitmore opened the meeting at 6:03 p.m.
Board Member Dick Whitmore asked if there was anyone present that wanted to speak in favor of the appeal.

Randy Boyle addressed the Commission. He introduced himself and stated he was there to represent William Bennett. He then handed out to the Board and staff a copy of Chapter 165.70 (3)(A), 165.70 (3)(C)(3) and 165.96:53 Definition of the Hiawatha Unified Development Code along with a written statement.(see attached) He then read aloud the code and what William Bennett was looking for. 
Pat Parsley then asked the Board to look at the handout and stated that Definition 53 is never referenced in the Unified Development Code. He added he stands by his interpretation and explained he is currently rewriting the code and did use Definition 53 to do so. He went on to explain that if City Council passes the suggested changes, William Bennett would be able to put the requested business in the location without issue.
Randy Boyle addressed the Commission and explained his interpretation of the use classification. He went on to say he didn’t care what it would say when and if it was rewritten, he asked the Board to only go by the law and how is written now.
Mark Parmenter then addressed the Board saying Randy Boyle was correct in that the Board is a quasi-judicial Board. He also reminded the Board of past examples of the same situation and added Pat Parsley is working to get the language expanded and corrected in the code. Once completed and approved by Council, William Bennett would be able to move the requested business in without issue.

Don Earll asked why William Bennett wasn’t willing to wait a few more weeks to be able to move the business in without question. Randy Boyle explained that they were just looking for a decision on the interpretation only and it didn’t have anything to do with what they want to put in there. 

Don Earll then stated they denied a similar request a couple months ago and they wouldn’t change their minds now. 

Board Member Dick Whitmore asked if there was anyone present that wanted to speak against the appeal. No one came forward.

Board Member, Dick Whitmore closed the meeting at 6:29 p.m.

There was some discussion amongst the Board members about their decisions in the past. They also discussed waiting the forty-five days to make the decision to give Council time to make their decision. 

Board member Dick Whitmore made a motion to take the appeal request from William Bennett regarding the interpretation of Chapter 165.70(3)(A)(4) & 165.70 (3)(C)(3): “same or of a more restrictive classification” as it applies to Moving Props Screen Printing and an existing Body Shop use under advisement until after City Council makes their decision. Second by Don Earll. Motion carried.

Roll call vote: 
AYES:  Dick Whitmore, David Matthews and Don Earll 
NAYS:  None

ABSENT: Brian Fanton and Christina Goodman
APPROVED
Commission Member, Don Earll moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:29 p.m., second by Dick Whitmore. Motion carried. 
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Dick Whitmore, Board Member
ATTEST:

_______________________________________

Jennifer Goerg, Community Development Clerk
